
Safety Committee Minutes  
 
March 30, 2022  
 
Zoom 
 
Members Present:  
Diane Dologite, Tracy Velekei Kline, Katherine Kressler, Stephanie Flores, Jess Bien Covell, 
Brett Fulton, Merritt Jacob, Brynnmarie Dorsey, Adam Ortwein, Joe Spirko, Erin Murray, Brian 
Fidati, Eric Covell, Brenda Lakis, Beth Buechler, Will Rantz, Lori Dimmick 
 
Members Absent:  
Mike Becker, Lindsay Porembo 
 
Minutes: 
Erin Murray proposed a motion to approve the minutes from both the January and February 
meetings. Both were approved by the Committee. 
 
Training: 
Chaz Wise, is willing to provide additional training either on campus or virtually.  Erin will send 
out the list of available training topics and has asked the Committee to send her their thoughts. 
 
Accidents & Injuries: 
Erin Murray reported one new injury for February. Two injuries reported for the quarter. 
 
Building and Grounds Inspections: 
Brett Fulton reported that a contractor was called in for pricing on repairs to uneven black top 
from February injury. 
There were no specific building inspections this month.  
The Life Sports Center and all campus walkway inspections will be completed before the April 
meeting. 
The tiles outside the Rehearsal House will be inspected in the next several days. 
 
Sodexo:  
Kent Dyer asked Erin Murray if Sodexo employee injuries are reported to the Committee. 
Brett Fulton offered that we have been informed twice of injuries in the past. 
Erin will reach out to John Pasquarello and ask that they report to us. 
 
AED Units: 
The Committee recommended going forward with new AED locations in the Library and 
Ettinger. Jason moved to Kent Dyer for approval on additional units and supplies that are 
expired. 
 
 



 
 
 
Miscellaneous: 
Brett Fulton reported the following:  

There is a scissor lift on campus 
Door handle issues are complete 
Fire extinguishers in the President’s office have been replaced 
The Trumbower elevator is currently down 
A golf cart policy is in progress. 
 

Brian Fidati reported on the Alertus System. Beacon/wall devices will be installed to alert 
extreme emergency situations in priority locations (LSC). They will light up and display text. 
 
Katherine inquired about the eyewash/shower inspections in the science building. Joe Spirko 
offered to check with Mike Becker but believes inspections are on-going. 
 
Jess Bien Covell inquired about the emergency phones that serve as PA systems. If they are to 
be used, she requested additional training. 
 
 
 
Next Meeting:  
 
April 29, 2022  
 
ZOOM 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Lori Dimmick 


